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Speakers & Workshops
at a Glance:

Sandi Delman
‘Workshop: Sunday 9/16/2012

Rob Appell
Lecture/Meeting: October 8, 2012
Workshop: Tuesday 10/9/2012

Nancy Ota
Lecture/Meeting: November 12, 2012
‘Workshop: Sunday 11/11/2012

Sharon Schamber
Lecture/Meeting: January 14, 2013
‘Workshop: Sunday 1/18/138 &
Tuesday 01/15/2013

Janice Ellertson
Lecture/Meeting: February 11, 2013
Workshop: Tuesday 2/12/2013

Pam Kay
Lecture/Meeting: March 11, 2013
‘Workshop: Tuesday 3/12/2013

Sue Rasmussen
Lecture/Meeting: April 8, 2013
‘Workshop: Sunday 4/7/2013

Leora Raikin
Lecture/Meeting: May 13, 2013
‘Workshop: Tuesday 5/14/2012

Meetings
Board Meeting

Monday, March. 4th, 6:30pm at
Mary Casner’s home.

Everyone is WELCOME!

Guild Meeting:

2nd Monday of the month

(Sept—June) 7 PM, Garden
Road Elementary School

President’s Message

Here it is, March, how quickly time is going by. I remember last year about this time
when I signed up to be on the board. Not as president, but just a small job. I wanted

to get to know more guild members. And look at me now.

Please take a moment and consider a job on the board. We are a fun group of ladies
and would love to have some new blood. There are many jobs to be done. Just ask
Suzy Weinbach, she volunteered to be the Chairperson for the 4th of July Quilt Show.

Now she needs your help too. I'm sure we can find just the right spot for you.

Last month I was visiting Indianapolis, IN where it was snowing, & cold and freezing.
But today as I write this, I am here in San Diego with the sunshine and warmer
weather (finally). I think I am too impatient to wait for more warmer weather, so my
husband & I are on our way to Hawaii on a cruise to celebrate our 22nd wedding
anniversary. Now I guess I will have to look for more quilt stores, darn. I am
planning on taking some hand work and maybe even try my hand at the Sashiko I
learned in the workshop that I took a couple of months ago. Speaking of workshops
please take a look at the next couple of months and find a workshop you might enjoy.
We have some great speakers/teachers and we should all take advantage of their

knowledge.

Next month is also our FREE for guests so bring those people who might enjoy our
guild. We would love to have them.

Keep Quilting,
ALOHA & Happy St. Patty’s Day,
Your sunshine loving, beach going, relaxing by the pool president,

Becky

March Guild Meeting is FREE for guests.

Bring a friend!
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2012/2013 Board

President Becky Moore
Secretary Mary Casner
Treasurer Cheryl Wilson
Ist VP Programs 2012-2013 Debra Broyles
Programs Co-Chair Ann Albertson

Programs Co-Chair

Elaine Swainiki

2nd VP Programs 2013-2013  Debra Broyles
Membership/Directory Susan Axelrod
Parliamentarian Mary Casner
Opportunity Quilt Rebecca Lighthill
Philanthropy Hope Campbell
Philanthropy Co-Chair Ruth O’Neil
Newsletter Editor Gloria Mauno
Mailing Mary Rozendal
Advertising/PR/Media/ Michelle Olson
Sharing Shelly Gragg
Door Prizes Sylvia Lovett
Door Prizes Co-Chair Liz Schmidt
Opportunity of the Month Lisa Bigelow

Librarians

Holly Torrez
Yvonne Gagne

Retreats Lou Pennock
Refreshments Teri Wetter
Telephone Tree Margaret Byrne
Parliamentarian Mary Casner
New Member Hostesses Kim Szewczynski
Dawnell Muecke
Tracy Potter
Shared Blocks Chris Ezzard

Small Groups

Banner/Custodian

Retreat

Alice Koenitzer
Karen McCarty
Lee Olson

The May retreat is full. I know there are some disap-
pointed people out there. I'm really sorry. Hopefully
in the future the retreat center can figure out how we
can get the number of participants back to where they
were. The retreats are always a lot of fun. It's a nice
get-a-way weekend.

It doesn't look like I'll be at the March meeting so if you
wish to make a payment toward your total amount
please mail it to me.

Lou Pennock

Retreat Coordinator

Library News

Many, Many Thanks to the loyal supporters of our
Library's "SHOP IN THE DARK" table.

We earned $57 to immediately spend on more brand new
books. If you have any ideas about which books we

should add to the library...... PLEASE call or e-mail us.

We checked out 69 library books. If you are not familiar
with our Guild Library, please stop by the table and take
a look at our selection. We can not bring ALL of our
500+ books to each meeting - so we have devised a
system.

We always bring the newest 100 books and do a rotation
of the remaining books. You are permitting to check out
as many books as you would like......(the more you take -
the happier we are!!) You can always renew a book for
another month provided that no one has placed a
"Reserve" on that title. There are no fees associated with
our Library. We have all of the titles of our books listed
on our website. If you want to scroll the titles - just click
on library and then click on search.

Our February meeting with Janice (and her husband) was
so interesting!! We have her book:

BEAUTY 'N CHECK in our library. If you would like to
reserve it, please call or e-mail Yvonne or Holly.

We also have 2 more brand new books available:

FLORAL DIMENSIONS: 20 STUNNING 3D
FLOWERS TO MACHINE APPLIQUE

NINE PATCH PANACHE: 40+ NINE-PATCH
PROJECTS

Just let us know if you'd like to reserve one of these books
- or any other from our library.

See you at the Library Table!
Yvonne Gagne ydgagne@yahoo.com 858-693-3904
Holly Torrez Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net 858-484-8999

New Members

We had one new member at the February meeting!
Welcome Ninette Turner

Kim, Dawnell & Tracy

New Member Chairs
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Programs

Our March meeting is going to be terrific. We will
have Pam Kay who will provide us with a trunk show
of her many quilts. There is still room in the March
12th, Tuesday, workshop being held at Paradise Sew-
ing. The workshop is a "mystery" quilt workshop and
the great thing about this mystery - you only need two
colors for a completed quilt - 4 3/4 yards background
and 3 1/2 yards focus - easy peasy!!!

In April we have Sue Rasmussen who will provide us
with a trunk show of her art quilts. There will be an
April 7th workshop, Sunday, held at Paradise Sewing.
The workshop is prior to the meeting so if you like
Sue's samples that are on display at the Programs ta-
ble - you will want to sign up. You have your choice of
making either the Plumeria Flower or the Single Tree
Landscape quilt.

The last program of the year will be Leora Raikin. Le-
ora is well-known for her embroidery with beads and
fabric and is the owner of African Folklore Embroi-
dery. Some of you may have seen Leora at the Leora
Road to California this past January. Leora will be
teaching a workshop on Tuesday, May 14th, at the
Crazy Nine Patch. If you are interested in the work-
shop you will need to go onto Leora's website (http://
aflembroidery.com/african-folklore-store.htm) and let
me know what kit you are interested in. We need this
information no later than May 5th so that Leora can
have the kit pulled and ready for you. This is sure to
be an awesome workshop - you won't want to miss it
and there is still room to signup. Space is limited so
first-come, first-signed up.

Have a wonderful, blessed day and we will see you all

on March 11th.
Debra Broyles

Programs

Membership

WE DID IT!!! We have 203 members — our member-
ship goal has been met and exceeded. Our 200th
member was PAM ASBURY. Thank you to every-
one for helping us achieve our goal.

Remember to wear your nametag to the meeting and
sign-in at the membership table. See you there.

Susan Axelrod,Ellie Cormier

Membership Chairs

Programs / Pam Kay

What is a mystery quilt? A quilt pattern that is intro-
duced one step at a time; participants follow the direc-
tions without knowing the final result until the last clue
is unveiled. It is for the adventurous quilter who
wants a fun experience with other quilters. Who knows,
perhaps you will learn a new technique or two? In this
case it is a two color quilt. Choose two of your favorite
colors for a stunning 82” x 98” quilt that is beautiful to
own or give as a gift.

Pam is originally
from Minnesota and
has been sewing since
she was 10 years old.
She made her first
quilt in 1976 when
her first child was
born. Pam has tried
her hand at every-

thing from wood- /
working, pottery
making, painting, stamping, paper making, rug braid-
ing, hooking, and Aunt Philly’s toothbrush rug, book
making, doll making, basket weaving, quilting and eve-
rything in between. However, two of her most enduring
crafts include all aspects of basket weaving and quilt-
ing. Pam has won many awards for her work and has
been published in several books and a magazine. In
2002, Pam’s husband, Jerry built her a studio to ac-
commodate her quilting and basket weaving projects
and classes. Pam is located in La Mesa, CA and has
been teaching crafts since 1998.

Date: Tuesday, March 12, 2013 Time: 10:00 - 4:00
Location: Paradise Sewing

Cost: $35 members / $45 non-member
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Loot Locker

We earned $19.50 at the loot locker! Thanks for bringing COZ M @/LLLt S M O‘P
your quilting goodies.
Home of the Strip Club

2940 Jamacha Rd, Suite H - El Cajon, CA 92019
Phone: 619-670-0652  cozyquilt.com

M-S 9:30-5:30. Thu until 6:30. Sun noon-4pm
Guild members get 10% off fabric!

BE R N I NA“ And Your Bernina Dealer!

February Door Prize Winners

February 2013 Door Prizes
Radiant New York Beauties Book won by Pauline Romanaski
Pattern from Amidon Quiltworks and embroidery floss from a member, won by Margie Anderson
. Stained Glass Flower Garden donated by Brenda Henning won by Carol Giesing
. Five Fat Quarters donated by a member won by Rebecca Lighthill

1.

2

3

4

5. Quiltastic Curves won by Ruth Jones

6. Confetti Eggs written and donated by Jane Coscarelli won by Pat Brown

7. Pattern from Amidon Quiltworks and embroidery floss from a member won by Alice Koenitzer
8. Quilt tile Revival won by Kay Lettington

9. 5 fat quarters donated by a member won by Cheryl Cooper

The following prizes were donated by Rochelle Yoelin

Norma Hatley; Mary Olson; Bev Reuther; Peggy Martin; Leah Estrin; Mary Tabar; Peggy Castor Janice Rudgers;
Linda Rathbun; Clara Silvey; Elaine Swatniki

Thank you Rochelle Yoelin.

Opportunity Quilt

Keep selling tickets! I continue to collect several payments per month, but not enough to reach our goal. With
pictures available, it should be easier to sell. Also, the quilt is available to display at other guilds (Canyon, Legacy,
and Sunshine have been volunteered) or public events. Let's raise funds!
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March - Free Guest Month! Budget
Friendship Quilters of San Diego
WELCOME GUESTS — Balance Sheet
Az of May 31,2013
MARCH GUEST FEES WILL BE
May 31, 13
WAIVED ABEETSE
Cumsntanneth
. . Ciw ching/8avl
March we will waive all guest i —— 41671
. . Fandinlp uliters of 3an Osg AFEES
fees. This means you can bring Tobl CrechingiSaungs nxs
as many guests as you like to the Ancourtt Peceliable nm
March meeting with no fees. Toll Ascounts R celvable ~0m
| 5 MELGJ.TE'M' wh 1,11650
| Epania .
Yay! We look forward to hosting T e 152
as many guests as possible, so be Toal Glier Cumenta ot __ LU
sure to pass the word. TG A T
TOTAL A58 ETS 31,56 6.67
Susan Axelrod L DTS & BQUTY
Cpening Bal Equit; T AETE
Rafiinad Eamings 2162713
Nat ncome 2Es32
Total Bquity NIBET

TOTAL LA BILITIES & BRQUITY 31,366.87

Philanthropy

Thank you Dianne Barilotti, Mary Olson, Dee
McCellnul, Karen Dean Pauline Romanowski,
Audrey Meller, Charlen Renne, Mary Lewis and
Ann Albertson.

If you would like to make wheel chair bags or
placemats from your own fabric, the patterns and
directions are posted on the Friendship Quilter's
website on the Philanthropy page.

There will not be a cutting up party in March due
to a schedule conflict. The next cutting up party
will be April 6th, 9:00 to 11:00.

Hope Campbell
Philanthropy
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Memory Lane Quilt Shop j
1626 N. Magnolia A
AN Koopela/ oo Fat Quarters Quilt Shop
(619) 562-2288 N N

o Fabric— Batiks, Novelties, Extra Wides e Patterns & Books _,:
o Large Variety of Notions ® Huge Sewing Friendly Classroom J
e Long Arm Quilting Service @ Rewards Program

Store Hours
Mon—Fri 9:30 am—6:00 pm XEX x a *
Sat 9:30 am—5:00 pm

Sun 11:00 am—5:00 pm  www.memorylanequitishop.com

728 Civic Center Dr.
(formerly Escondido Ave.) ~ Vista, CA 92084

760-758-8308
wecd, @24%‘@ www.fatquartersquiltshop.com

Computerized Longarm Quilting Service Monday thru Saturday 10 am — 5:30 pm
Closed on Sunday

Over 4000 bolts including:

Civil War and 1930’s reproductions —
Moda, Marcus, Andover,

12111 Ragweed Street
San Diego, CA 92129

= . as well as numerous others!
(858) 213-9169 “%/{/y '%’”W And, now ... Amy Butler!
Longarm Quilter
5 :
shelly@ragweedquilting.com Check out our 25% off Daily Sales!
www.ragweedquilting.com Stop by and be inspired -

Meet your friends at Fat Quarters Quilt Shop!

re d tiO BS 619.665.2265

cjcraven@san.rr.com o0 00 O

www.colleenscreations.com

Longarm Quilting Services ? /<? -
£ Memory T-Shirt Quilts i X .
o b Paradise Sewing o

Come see us at Qur NEW Location!

OVER 4000 square feet!

POWAY SEWING 12639 POWAY ROAD
Poway, CA 92064
EERRNIREE (858)679-9808

www.paradisesewing.com

Lisa M. Daniels M-F 10-5, Sat. 10-3
(858) 486-3303 = — e -
* 12813 Poway Road * Poway, CA 92064 FREE 55! I
9-6 Monday - Thursday » 9-5 Friday & Saturday Come on in, check out our new home,
I save $5 off your purchase! I
1

L Mention promo code: FQSD2013 Expires 10/31/2013
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Quilt Word Scramble March Birthdays!

| BIRTHDAY | FIRSTNAME |  LAST NAME

NoQrIiI LG ________ Mar 03 KITTY WHITE
rcaorc Mar 06 ANNIE REGO
DOUNR BONRI Mar 07 SUSAN BUSCH
BEANRNI Mar 07 CHARLEEN RENNE
GLFYIN SEEEG Mar 08 GWEN BRAUER

Mar 11 LEE OLSON
STENIGST Mar 11 GEORGIA CHAGALA
¢oBLSK o _____ Mar 11 MARCIA MC NELLEY
HOWPARKCT Mar 12 LYNN ASTENGO
GEwWSIN @ _ Mar 12 MARY TABAR
SNTIGTIHC Mar 16 DIANA SCHASSBERGER
DHENIISF ZESI o Mar 18 DIANA BADYRKA

Mar 23 PATSY TIGHE
VSEERRE QEALPIAPU _______ ________

Mar 29 LINDA MC CAGUE

GOLN MAR TNIIQGLU
YRCZA ITUQL
ARLGEBOL

9:30-5pm Mon. -Fri.
10-5pm Saturday

2260 Main Street
Ramona, CA. 92065
760-789-4050
crazy9patch.com




Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at

Garden Road Elementary School

Next General Meeting 14614 Garden Road

March 11, 2013

Poway, CA 92064-5299
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Friendship Quilters of San Diego
P.O. Box 1174
Poway, CA 92074-1174



